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TMDF 
The Festival was founded in 1921 as the Thanet 
Competitive Musical Festival. No documents survive 
from that year, but it is clear from later references 
that the Secretary from the start was Miss Olive 
Raven. She was a person of boundless energy, who 
continued as secretary for over forty years, and was 
the life and soul of the Festival. 

The first Adjudicator was Geoffrey Shaw, a well-
known composer of music for schools, and brother 
of the better known composer, Martin Shaw. He 
came as Adjudicator at least three times in the first 
ten years of the Festival. 



Early memories of the Festival from 
Olive Raven’s niece, Marjorie Raven 



1922 
At this time, all 
classes seem to 
have been for 
choirs and for 
pianoforte trios 
(“quite 
uneventful”!) 

Chatham House 
won the school 
boys’ choirs’ 
award, and the 
award for 
church choirs 
went to 
St.Peter’s  

In the second 
year, the 
Adjudicator was 
Harvey Grace, a 
well-known 
organist of the 
time, and editor 
of the Musical 
Times. 



1923 

Letter from Geoffrey Shaw, accepting the 
invitation to adjudicate once more, and 
suggesting the mass singing of Jerusalem 



1923 In 1923, for 
Geoffrey Shaw’s 
second visit, there 
was massed 
singing of Parry’s 
Jerusalem, then a 
comparatively 
recent 
composition, as 
suggested in 
Shaw’s letter.             
The newspaper 
report shows that 
the majority of 
the classes were 
for choirs, 
especially 
Elementary 
schools and Girls’ 
Clubs. The only 
Instrumental 
classes were 
violin, and piano 
duets and trios. 



1923 



1924 

In 1924 the 
Adjudicator 
was Sir 
Richard Terry, 
organist of 
Westminster 
Cathedral, and 
arranger of 
sea shanties. 
He is 
remembered 
for his setting 
of the carol 
Myn Lyking. 

Chatham 
House and 
St.Luke’s were 
among the 
winners this 
year 



1925 Three photos appeared in the London Daily Graphic 



1925 

the Ellington School, Ramsgate 

In 1925, the Adjudicator 
was Thomas F. Dunhill, who 
presented a shield to the 
Festival. He seems to have 
had local connections, as he 
is quoted as having written 
his setting of Bunyan’s 
Pilgrim Song while walking 
on the beach between 
Margate & Broadstairs. He 
also composed a song 
called Thanet, for massed 
singing at the following 
festival. The accounts for 
the year show that receipts 
from the sale of this song 
were £4 5s 0d, and that it 
cost £4 4s 0d to print; the 
Festival had made a profit 
of 5d! 



1925 



1925 



1925 
Continued from 
previous slide 

The Adjudicator 
ascertained that 
community singing had 
started in Thanet. He was 
struck by the way the 
audiences had joined in 
the mass singing at the 
end of each session. 



1925 



1926 



In 1926 someone began a song catalogue… all the songs sung as set works in 
each Festival, but, written in a notebook, without any organisation beyond 

chronological, it must have been very hard to maintain!  



1927 
syllabus 









1928 

In 1928, 
new 
classes 
were 
introduced 
for 
elocution, 
and there 
were four 
judges. 

1929 The first minute book I can find for the 
festival begins in 1929 with these pages…  



1929 

In 1929 Geoffrey Shaw 
came  yet again, and 
commented “I am really 
astounded at the 
progress made since I 
last heard you all” 
New MP for Thanet, HH 
Balfour presented the 
prizes                                                      
as his first public                                                     
duty 



1929 



1929 

Continued 
on next 
slide 



1929 
Continued from 
previous slide 



                        In 1930 the                   
                        Adjudicator was   
                        Julius Harrison,  
                       who had recently  
been appointed  Conductor of 
The Hastings Municipal 
Orchestra. He made 
complimentary remarks about 
the Margate Municipal 
Orchestra, for which he had 
been guest conductor three 
years previously. A minute of 
one of the committee meetings 
for that year shows that the 
entry fees for Elementary 
School Choirs were reduced 
from 7s 9d to 6s 3d; this was in 
the Great Depression… 

1930 



1930 

Continued on next slide 



1930 
Continued from 
previous slide 

In the Executive 
Committee for 
1930-1931, the 
name “Miss 
Marjorie Crawshaw” 
first appears. She 
later became well-
known in Thanet as 
Mrs Marjorie Gore. 



1932 

Continued 
on next 
slide 



1932 
Continued from 
previous slide 

In 1932, the Adjudicator was Mr. 
(later Dr.) Herbert Howells, a 
composer now best known for his 
sacred choral music. He was apt to 
be far from complimentary in his 
comments, but on this occasion he 
was full of praise. A decrease in the 
number of Elementary School Choirs 
was noted. 

Continued 
on next 
slide 



Continued from 
previous slide 1932 



1934 

Continued on next slide 



1934 
Continued from 
previous slide 

Unfortunately, page 14 
was not kept! 

In 1934 the Adjudicator was                
H Plunket Green, a bass singer 
well known in his day. He had 
come at short notice, in place of 
another adjudicator who was ill. 
He wrote to Miss Raven 
afterwards to say he had had “… 
a ripping time”. 



1934 



1936-1948 

In 1936 classes for Boy Scouts’ Choirs are mentioned, and Piano Solo (any 
age) appears for the first time. The piano classes must have flourished, 
because in 1938 Harold Craxton, a well-known piano adjudicator, came for 
these classes. Classes in Choral Speaking were discussed in committee. 
 
In 1939, Thomas F. Dunhill, who had adjudicated the Choral classes back in 
1925, returned as Piano Adjudicator. In the meantime he had composed a 
set of piano studies “The Wheel of Progress”, which are still used today. 
 
Plans were made for a Festival in 1940, but shelved because of the war. 
 
In December 1946, a meeting was called to discuss the future of the 
Festival, and the first post-war Festival was held in 1947, with Lionel Salter 
as one of the adjudicators. 
 
In 1948 Dr. Eric Thiman was an adjudicator; he was to come again in 1957 
to judge both the Vocal and Instrumental classes. 



Post-2nd World War 

Since the war, the Festival has changed in many ways. The 
number of choirshas declined, partly because there is now 
much less singing in primary schools, and also because most 
of the private schools which entered the Festival have 
closed. Before, and for some time after the war, there were 
at least ten boys’ preparatory schools in Thanet: five of 
them in Broadstairs. Two of the past Chairmen of the 
Festival were connected with these schools: Mrs. Freebairn-
Smith, whose husband was the Headmaster of Cliftonville 
School, and Patrick Williams, for many years Music Master 
at Stone House. 





























































1960s -1980s 
During the 60s and 70s, there was a large increase in the 
amount of instrumental music in schools, and the classes 
were altered to accommodate this. In 1972, described as 
the 45th Year of the Festival, Piano, Instrumental, Speech & 
Drama and Vocal & Choral classes were all roughly the same 
size. By then the word “competitive” had been dropped and 
the word “drama” inserted in the name of the Festival. 
 
Since then the Speech & Drama section has expanded: the 
Choral, Instrumental and Piano sections are all now smaller. 
Country dancing disappeared (reflecting its demise in 
schools) but was replaced by “Dance in Education”, a non-
competitive section. 





































1982? St. George’s, post -presentation 

1981 for 1982 





1983 



1983 



1983 



Advertising for entrants for the 1984 Festival 



Pre-1984 Festival 



Pre-1984  
Festival 





1984 



1984 

 





Vocal & Choral winners in 1985 



Instrumental winners in 1985 



Piano winners in 1985 



Piano winners in 1985 cont. 



1986; the first year the now familiar covers were used. 

They were designed by J. Devulder of St Stephen’s College  



Trophy winners in 1986 



1987 



1987 



1987 



1988-1989 
We have had excellent Adjudicators, some very well-known, others less 
so. Olive raven once mentioned that Isobel Baillie came one year, 
although we can find no record of that. Michael Head came twice to 
judge the Vocal and Choral classes; Stuart Robertson (Anna Neagle’s 
brother) came in 1953; Douglas Hopkins, who had been organist of 
Canterbury Cathedral, came in 1958; more recently we have had Jeanne 
and Marguerite Dolmetsch to judge the Instrumental classes. 
 
For 28 years the Festival’s President was the Rt. Hon. Edward Heath MP, 
At a meeting of the Executive Committee in 1960 the Honorary 
Secretary read a letter from Mr. Heath who ‘accepted the Presidency 
and will try to visit the Festival’. He remained our President until 1988 
when Mr. (now Sir) Roger Gale MP kindly took over. 
 
1989 saw the first classes for ‘Theatre’ dance; now the biggest section. 



1989; the syllabus & Programme were now glossy 

& had designed back covers instead of adverts 



1990 







1991 









1992 



1992 







1992 













1995 



1995 
Isle of Thanet Gazette. 

17 March 1995 







1996 







Tabitha, now Tabitha Webb, 
was Choirgirl of the Year in 
1995 (in which she was 
competing against Katherine 
Jenkins) and later took the 
lead in Phantom of the Opera. 
She also appeared in the film 
of Les Miserables 



1996 



1996 





1998 

Ad Scene   
w/e 3rd April 1998 







1998 



1999 







1999 



In 2000 the Syllabus & Programme covers were subtly changed 

adding background quavers etc to the design 

For details of 
all data in the 
2000-date 
programmes, 
please see 
separate 
documents 



In 2001 notes were also added to the 

Syllabus & Programme back covers 







2001 



2001 



2002 

Thanet Gazette 
Friday 15 March 2002 



2002 



2002 







2002 

Thanet Gazette 
Friday 22 March 2002 



2002 
Thanet Gazette 
Friday 22 March 2002 



2009 
concert 

programme 



 



2010 



By 2010, we had realised 
that most people who 
performed then went 

home… By the time of the 
prizegiving in the second 
half, the hall was almost 

empty. We therefore 
changed the format which 

made it much more 
appealing for everyone 
involved. The sections’ 

awards differ in order each 
year…  

2010 
concert 

programme 



2011 
concert 

programme 



In 2012 the Syllabus & Programme covers were again changed adding the 

word DANCE (at last) and  symbols for each section. We had changed 

printers and sadly no longer had access to the original logo 



2012 
concert 

programme 



2013 
concert 

programme 



2014 
concert 

programme 



2015 
concert 

programme 



By 2016 so few people were asking for printed copies of the 
syllabus that we stopped sending them to the printers, and 
produced our own. To further cut down on wasted paper we 
divided them up into their sections, and only printed what were 
needed. A General Syllabus included all the rules, Child 
Protection Policy and dates/venues/ general information for all 
sections. 
The following year, this was continued, but the different 
sections were each printed on different coloured paper to be 
distinctive. And then individual section entry forms were 
designed and printed in the corresponding colours. This 
continues to date although we hope to further reduce hard 
copies. 
The entry system will now be via a specially designed excel 
sheet which should aid entrants and the volunteer committee. 



2016 
concert 

programme 



2017 
concert 

programme 



2018 concert programme 



2018 concert programme cont. 



In 2019 we added another section; Signing 

Choirs, & added the BSL logo to the covers 



2019 concert programme 



2019 concert programme cont. 



The 2020 TMDF began normally, but amidst growing 
concern over a virus that had by now arrived in 
England. Speech & Drama went ahead, Vocal & Choral 
issued the necessary “If you have recently returned 
from…” warnings, and Dance began. By the following 
weekend the unease had grown but still seemed a 
distant threat and the Pianoforte, Dance and Signing 
Choirs days all happened. But the virus was spreading, 
and we had decided to cancel the Instrumental and 
final Dance weekend just before we would have had to 
anyway. The Gala concert was postponed with the 
hope it could be held in the Autumn… Little did we 
think then that the 2021 Festival would not even 
happen. We look forward to 2022…   


